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West Linn 

ROSEMONT SUMMIT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 

APPROVED MEETING MINUTES 

April 7, 2022 

  

1. Call to Order 

 

Abby Farber called the Zoom meeting to order at 7.00 pm. 

 

2. Review & Approve minutes of January meeting. 

The N.A. approved the minutes of the February.  

3. Treasurer’s Report  

The N.A. had a balance of $3,632.37 at the end of March.  

4. Pete Lux – Station 55 – TVFR  

The N.A. welcomed Pete Lux who is stationed at the Hidden Springs Station of Tualatin 

Valley Fire and Rescue, Station 55. In view of the upcoming warm season, Pete gave 

general advice on preparing. First build a defensible area around one’s home. Second have a 

grab bag in case that an emergency departure is required. Third, check the heating and air 

conditioning system to prevent failure during a hot period. One member asked about 

fireworks in a dry period. Pete indicated that TVFR only has authority over a fire. 

Complaints about fireworks should be addressed to West Linn police nonemergency 

number. 

5. Sahallie Illahee Park / Recycling  

David Kleinke gave his monthly update on the park. Eleven heroes participated in the 

restoration work during the heavy rain on March 13th. Some of the objectives were not met 

and will be addressed at the next Solve session on Sunday, April 10. The work on that day 

will focus on Barlow Creek to remove ivy and Blackberry. Currently 44 people have signed 

up to participate in the project. 

Davide reminded members that there will be a Solve project on Wilderness Park on 

Saturday, April 23 as part of Earth Day events. The work will focus on removing Ivy, Holly, 

and Blackberry. 

David mentioned that the work date on May 15th had been cancelled so that Solve could 

work that day at Fields Bridge Park. There will be a Solve project on Sahallie Illahee Park 

on June 12. 
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David spent a few moments to inform N.A. members of a recycling project. David indicated 

that the Unity Church of West Linn would be holding a Recycling Event on May 14. David 

is interested in recycling items that are hard to recycle. David’s presentation contained 

information about several organizations involved in recycling (Ridwell, For Days, James 

Recycling, Free Geek, and Metro) 

6. Crossing Flags at Horton and Santa  

 

Crossing flags have been installed at Horton and Santa Anita. Crossing flags may also be 

installed on Rosemont Road near the new cross walk. 

 

7. Northwest Youth Corps. 

 

Abby informed the members that no other N.A. were interested in retaining the services of 

Northwest Youth Corp. 

 

8. Next Meeting 

The next meeting will on Zoom at 7 pm on Thursday, May 5, 2022. Abby will collaborate 

with Presidents of the other N.A. for the potential to hold a candidate forum in advance of 

the Oregon primary election on Tuesday, May 17th.  

9. Adjourn 

Abby Farber adjourned the meeting at 8.02 pm.  


